
Government posts notices of land
resumption and acquisition for
dualling works of Hiram’s Highway from
Marina Cove to Sai Kung Town

     The Lands Department today (November 30) posted notices in accordance
with section 14 of the Roads (Works, Use and Compensation) Ordinance (Chapter
370) and section 4 of the Land Acquisition (Possessory Title) Ordinance
(Chapter 130) for the resumption and acquisition of land for improvement
works of the sections of Hiram's Highway, Po Tung Road and Tai Mong Tsai Road
from Marina Cove to the south of Sha Ha.

     A total of 58 private lots with an area of about 11 830 square metres
will be resumed and the land being occupied by a grave with an area of about
16 sq m will be acquired. The said land will revert to or vest in the
Government upon the expiry of a period of three months from the date of
affixing the notices (i.e. March 1, 2024).

     The Government will maintain close liaison with the relevant land owners
and affected parties, and properly handle their compensation matters.

     The works mentioned above aim to relieve traffic congestion on Hiram's
Highway and Po Tung Road, and cope with the anticipated growing traffic
demand. The works are scheduled to commence in the second quarter of 2024 and
will take about eight years to complete.

Hong Kong Customs seizes suspected
counterfeit goods worth about $1.2
million (with photo)

     Hong Kong Customs on November 21 seized about 850 suspected counterfeit
goods with a total estimated market value of about $1.2 million at the
Shenzhen Bay Control Point.
      
     Through risk assessment, Customs officers on that day intercepted an
incoming lorry at the Shenzhen Bay Control Point. The batch of suspected
counterfeit goods, including mobile phones, footwear and clothes, was found
inside the cargo compartment of the lorry. A 68-year-old male driver was
subsequently arrested.
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     An initial investigation revealed that the batch of suspected
counterfeit goods would be transhipped to overseas regions by the airfreight
channel.
      
     An investigation is ongoing and the arrested man has been released on
bail pending further investigation.
      
     Customs will continue to strengthen co-operation with the Mainland and
overseas law enforcement agencies, and take stringent enforcement action
against cross-boundary counterfeit goods activities.
      
     Under the Trade Descriptions Ordinance, any person who imports or
exports any goods to which a forged trademark is applied commits an offence.
The maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine of $500,000 and imprisonment
for five years.
      
     Members of the public may report any suspected counterfeiting activities
to Customs' 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-reporting email
account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk) or online form
(eform.cefs.gov.hk/form/ced002/).

  

Speech by SCED at opening ceremony of
Authorized Economic Operator Expert
Mission and Symposium for ASEAN and
Hong Kong, China (English only)

     Following is the speech by the Secretary for Commerce and Economic
Development, Mr Algernon Yau, at the opening ceremony of Authorized Economic
Operator Expert Mission and Symposium for ASEAN and Hong Kong, China today
(November 30):
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Commissioner Ho (Commissioner of Customs and Excise, Ms Louise Ho),
distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen,
 
     Good morning. I am delighted to speak to you all today, as we gather to
discuss matters of common interest in relation to the Authorized Economic
Operator (AEO) Programme. I would like to express my warm welcome to those
joining us from the Mainland, Macao and overseas. It is our pleasure to host
the first AEO expert mission after the pandemic.
 
     Hong Kong has been, and will continue to be, a thriving international
trade centre, thanks to our excellent infrastructure, international
connectivity and proximity to the Mainland market. We are the world's 10th
largest merchandise trading entity, with over US$1,200 billion worth of goods
entering and leaving Hong Kong a year.
      
     Since the signing of the ASEAN-Hong Kong, China Free Trade Agreement and
the Investment Agreement in 2017, trade in goods between Hong Kong and the
Association of Southeast Asian Nations (ASEAN) has increased by 38 per cent,
reaching an all-time high of US$165 billion in 2022. Meanwhile, Hong Kong's
outward direct investment in ASEAN has also risen by 38 per cent, amounting
to US$77 billion by the end of 2021. In achieving so, the AEO Programme is
pivotal in our efforts to improve trade efficiency and stimulate economic
growth.
      
     The AEO Programme is a concept developed by the World Customs
Organization. Through establishing partnerships between Customs and the
business sector, it enhances the management of supply chain security and
facilitates the movement of legitimate goods. At present, about 100 economies
worldwide have implemented the AEO Programme, signifying its significant role
in promoting global trade. Hong Kong just celebrated the 10th anniversary of
our AEO Programme last year. Hong Kong Customs has been working proactively
to promote the AEO Programme even under the COVID-19 epidemic. We have
concluded Mutual Recognition Agreements (MRA) with 14 economies so far,
ranking fourth globally. We will continue to extend Hong Kong's MRA network
and encourage the trade to capitalise on the Programme to seize business
opportunities and open new markets.
      
     Apart from expanding the AEO network, we are also committed to assisting
Hong Kong enterprises and investors in market expansion, promoting the long-
term economic development of Hong Kong. We have put in place various trade
facilitation measures, other than the AEO Programme, to enhance customs
clearance efficiency and expedite cargo flow while maintaining effective
controls. These include the Trade Single Window, the Free Trade Agreement
Transhipment Facilitation Scheme, etc. They are well-received by our trades
and we take pride in being the world's top cargo airport and ranking in ninth
place for "border clearance efficiency" in the Global Competitiveness Report
released by the World Economic Forum, demonstrating our enduring leading
position as an international aviation and cargo hub.
      
     In light of the changing consumer shopping patterns amidst the pandemic,
we have witnessed a rapid growth of eâ€‘commerce business worldwide. To



assist Hong Kong's trade in developing eâ€‘commerce business, enhance
efficiency in customs clearance and eâ€‘commerce delivery, it was announced
in "The Chief Executive's 2023 Policy Address" that we will establish an
Eâ€‘commerce Development Task Force to implement relevant policies and
subsidise the trade to implement e-commerce projects through "E-commerce
Easy". These initiatives are expected to bring a positive impact to our
trading partners as well.
      
     Today's symposium not only highlights the importance of the AEO
Programme but also demonstrates the strength of regional co-operation. Hong
Kong Customs will be signing AEO MRA Action Plans with Cambodia and the
Philippines, reflecting the strong ties between ASEAN and Hong Kong which
will continue to grow. The Expert Mission provides a great opportunity for us
to understand respective AEO Programmes first-hand and share experience in
implementing an AEO Programme to suit our needs. We will also be signing a
Memorandum of Understanding with our Mainland and Macao counterparts to
further strengthen co-operation on the AEO front.
      
     Lastly, I would like to express my gratitude to Hong Kong Customs for
organising such a fruitful event for our ASEAN colleagues, and the support
from the Economic and Technical Co-operation (ECOTECH) Work Programme under
the ASEAN-Hong Kong, China Free Trade Agreement. The ECOTECH Work Programme
has supported more than 10 projects in pursuit of mutual benefits for ASEAN
and Hong Kong, benefitting around 4 000 participants from Hong Kong, ASEAN
and other regions. As we proceed through this Expert Mission, I encourage you
to engage with one another, exchange ideas, and make good use of this
valuable platform.
      
     Once again thank you for your support to the AEO Programme, and I wish
you all a successful symposium.
      
     As a reminder to our local supporters who are eligible voters in Hong
Kong, the polling day of 2023 District Council Ordinary Election is December
10. This is the first large-scale territory-wide election following the
implementation of the proposals on improving governance at the district
level. Please cast your vote at the election for a better community. Thank
you.

Red flags hoisted at Big Wave Bay
Beach and Clear Water Bay Second Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

http://www.government-world.com/red-flags-hoisted-at-big-wave-bay-beach-and-clear-water-bay-second-beach-21/
http://www.government-world.com/red-flags-hoisted-at-big-wave-bay-beach-and-clear-water-bay-second-beach-21/


     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (November
30) that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at Big Wave Bay Beach
in Southern District, Hong Kong Island, and Clear Water Bay Second Beach in
Sai Kung District. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at these beaches.

Appointments of lay members of HKICPA
Council

     The Government announced today (November 30) the reappointment of Dr Au
King-lun and the appointment of Ms Sabrina Ho Shuk-ying as lay members of the
Council of the Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants (HKICPA)
for a term of two years from December 1, 2023, to November 30, 2025.
 
     A spokesman for the Financial Services and the Treasury Bureau said,
"The HKICPA has been striving to discharge its statutory professional
functions since the launch of the new regulatory regime of the accounting
profession in 2022. The enhanced election mechanism of the HKICPA Council has
also come into operation this year, under which Council members of the new
term will soon be elected in December. We look forward to the collaboration
between Dr Au, Ms Ho and other Council members to promote the continued
development of the accounting profession."
 
     The HKICPA is the statutory professional body of the accounting sector
in Hong Kong. Under the new regulatory regime of the accounting profession,
it continues to act as the registration authority of certified public
accountants (CPAs), and is responsible for various professional functions
including examination and training of CPAs, as well as setting requirements
for continuing professional development, professional ethics, auditing and
assurance, etc.
 
     The HKICPA Council is the governing body of the Institute. Under the
Professional Accountants Ordinance (Cap. 50), the HKICPA Council comprises a
maximum of 23 persons, including four lay members appointed by the Chief
Executive. The power of the Chief Executive to make appointments to the
Council has been delegated to the Secretary for Financial Services and the
Treasury.
 

http://www.government-world.com/appointments-of-lay-members-of-hkicpa-council-3/
http://www.government-world.com/appointments-of-lay-members-of-hkicpa-council-3/

